VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (ROUGH DRAFT)
May 15, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mrs. Terisa Johnson, Mr. Darryl Murray, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mrs. Kim Wood was absent. Mrs. Mrs. Cindy Vowels, Mrs. Rachel Benavidez, and Mr. Hoe Yong, were visitors. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mr. Darryl Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.52) 
Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from April 22nd, 2008. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.53) 

REPORTS
Accelerated Reader Policy – Mrs. Cindy Vowels presented the proposed Accelerated Reader (AR) Policy. Teachers from each grade level were represented on the ad hoc committee, as were a special education teacher, a special areas teacher, and the media specialist. All participation in the AR program will be voluntary. Students cannot be required to read AR books during D.E.A.R. time. The primary grades will have the same requirements. There will also be a 100 point club available for all students if they want to participate. There are to be quarterly celebrations. After making some changes to the wording of the prizes offered to students who meet their goals, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Accelerated Reader Policy as read. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.54)
Student Services Survey Results – Mrs. Benavidez reviewed the Parent Survey which the Student Services committee sent home with students. The majority of the results were very positive. The two questions on the survey that had the most “don’t know” answers were concerning knowledge based information about our Resource Center and the special education and Gifted/Talented programs. 
Proposed 2008-09 Per Pupil Allocation Budget – The council reviewed the proposed 2008-09 PPA Budget. We will have to spend more money on textbooks next year because we have used all of our carry over money this year on textbook purchases. We do not know what our Professional Development allocation will be next year.  Mr. Murray made a motion to approve 2008-09 the PPA Budget for 2008-09. Mrs. Atcher seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.55)

April Budget – The council reviewed the April budget. Mr. Murray made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (08.56)
Staffing – Mr. Dennis reported that our CIA position has been cut for next year.  Mrs. Strader will be a classroom teacher. Mr. Dennis will post positions that need to be filled for the 2008-09 school year.


Textbook Adoption – Mr. Dennis reported that our science textbook allocation for 2008-09 is $21,712.00. If we purchase all the science books needed we will be over that allocation by approximately $2,500. All but one of the elementary schools adopted Harcourt as the science textbook.  All textbooks have to be ordered in May. 

Needs List – The council discussed updating our Needs List to include new carpet in our mobile unit. Attached is the updated list of the requested needs:

	Hardin County Schools

	Date                                              VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SBDM Needs List    2008 - 09                                             

	
	4/22/2008 revised 5/15/08
	
	
	
	Vine Grove Elementary School

	

	Facilities Needs
	
	 Est. Cost 
	
	Reference to Improvement Plan

	1
	Central Air Conditioning
	
	 ? 
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	2
	Central Heating
	
	 ? 
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	3
	New windows
	
	 ? 
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	4
	Carpet in library
	
	?
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	5
	 Playground Equipment for Wellness
	
	$90,000
	
	Learning Environment B01a

	6
	 Carpet in Mobile Unit (both sides)
	
	 ?
	
	 Learning Environment B01a

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Staffing Needs
	
	
	
	

	1
	Additional  1/2 Related Arts Teacher
	
	          24,000 
	
	Academic Performance A04

	2
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	Instructional Needs
	
	
	
	

	1
	Thoughtful Ed Program
	
	            8,760 
	
	Academic Performance A03c

	2
	Student Field Trips
	
	            1,000 
	
	Academic Performance A01b

	3
	 
	
	 
	
	 


After discussing the items, Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the Updated Needs List for 2008-09. Mr. Murray seconded the Motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.57)

Accident Report –The council reviewed the accident reports. No action is necessary.

Extend Meeting – Mrs. Johnson made a motion to extend the meeting at 4:00 p.m. Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (08.58)
Policy Handbook Review – The council reviewed the SBDM Policy Handbook.  The new Accelerated Reader Policy will be added, as well as our Dismissal Policy. Small changes were made to correct spelling and to take out wording that is no longer needed in the handbook.  The council also will add the following to PO 35.01 – Head Lice Policy: 5. If a specific class has multiple cases of lice at one time, a letter will be sent to notify parents of that classroom only. The changes will be made for the meeting next month and we will have the first reading of the updated handbook. Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the changes to the SBDM policy handbook. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. (Motion unanimously carried. (08.59)
MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 10, 2008 at 8:00 a.m. in the school media center. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the June meeting will include: Staffing Information, Second Reading of the Accelerated Reader Policy, Curriculum Committee Faculty Survey Results, First Reading the Policy Handbook for 2008-09, Teacher Representative for 2008-09, Committee Reports, School Activity Budget for May, and the Accident Report.
ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:45 p.m.  Mr. Murray seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.60)

